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   Thursday morning, the SUNRISE Optimist club had its first sunrise meeting in a year and a 

half.  We had only seven hearty members in attendance, as we begin to work out the kinks in this 

new morning meeting format.  A big thank you to Don Helmreich for bringing in the donuts. 

   Jack reported on the Harrisburg Bike Rodeo.  He thanked Lindsey and John Wulff and Larry 

French for helping as we again cooked the hot dog for the kids.  The crowd may have been down 

a little, but the kids seemed to be having a good time. 

   Mike reported that Milford is doing a little better.  He suggested that the antibiotics are finally 

kicking in and his condition is improving. 

   It was amazing, with only seven members present, Donnie Helmreich won the pot on the first 

draw. 

   Our next club meeting will be on September 23.  This will be an evening meeting and the menu 

is casseroles.  Please contact Lindsey Wulff to let her know what you will be bringing.  The next 

morning meeting will be September 30.  Morning will begin at 6:30. 

   October 1 is the beginning of the Optimist 2021-22 year.  That means it is time to pay your 

dues.  I was pleased to get dues payments from 4 club members at the meeting.  Bill Clark 

always tries to be the first member to pay, but he lost that honor for this year. 

   Mike and Cheryl Gregory will be on vacation for a couple of weeks, so Past-president Don 

Helmreich will be filling in for a couple of weeks.    


